Date:
August 28, 2009
To:
NGCA Members
From:
Barney Caulfield, Chairman NGCA

Re:
Minutes of NGCA Monthly meeting of August 26, 2009
Members Present
Barney Caulfield

Richard Strouse

Michael Driscoll

David DiBattista

Charles Whitty

John Newson

Others Present
Bruce Morse, Superintendent

John Paesani, PGA Professional

Glenn Meadows, Member’s Club
Meeting called to order at 7:02 pm.

Motion made by Mr. Whitty, seconded by Mr. Newson to approve minutes from July 2009 meeting as presented.  This motion passed unanimously.

Treasurer’s Report
Revenue for July 2009


$132,867.34
Revenues YTD



$767,036.40
Total Expenses YTD



$725,999.27
Cash on Hand




$41,037.13

Cash figure down $40,000 over equivalent time in 2008.
Motion by Mr. DiBattista, seconded by Mr. Strouse to approve Treasurer’s report as presented, this motion passed unanimously.

Chairman’s Report / Correspondence
Commission on the City Plan approved (recommended) our proposed bond ordinance.

Letter from Don Williams requesting a date to swap Senior play between Norwich GC and Manchester CC (during Senior League play is normal time).  Requesting Tuesday October 6th or 13th.  We had the exchange already this year in June, this is a request for a second exchange.
Motion by Mr. Newson, seconded by Mr. Strouse to approve but earlier during the scheduled time of the Senior League, that is up to Sept. 22, 2009 on Tuesday morning.  This motion passed unanimously.

1) Discuss necessary repairs to maintenance building roof.  City engineer Barry Ellison has made suggestions on what might be necessary.
2) Suggest we discuss issues with a metal building person.

3) HVAC system; starting to get estimates.
Greens Committee


1) New equipment is arriving.

2) Question about bunker on right side of #5 green; rebuilt this year and bunkers on both sides of #18 green.

3) Large quantity of rain this year has not been helpful; causes soil contamination.

Clubhouse Committee
· No report presented.
Planning Committee
· No report presented.

Budget Committee
1) Received $75,000 less in membership than anticipated.

2) Report submitted from John Paty on requested/recommended equipment purchases.

3) We will have a $40,000 payment next year for the bond expense.

4) Request all departments submit draft budgets.

Superintendent’s Report
1) Collected $1,500 for damage to tree behind 15th green.  We moved a juniper from the end of the row to middle in order to fill in void.

2) Earthworm issue:

a. We can raise the height of the fairway; will try to pilot this idea on #17

b. Not sure this method will work

c. Golfers may complain of longer fairway grass

3) Ninth green drains have worked well in a wet season.

4) Saved $20,000 on water this year.

5) Conditions in August have been difficult for course conditions.

Professional’s Report
1) Sachatello tournament went well; 144 golfers and approx. $9,700 in course revenue.

2) DAB Junior Classic had 132 players, tournament was well received.

3) Jastremski Polish Open had good numbers.

4) Haitian Health tournament had down numbers from 2008.

5) Question about fall pass that has been offered the past few seasons.

Motion by Mr. Driscoll, seconded by Mr. Newson to continue Fall Pass Program; this motion passed unanimously.

Member’s Club
· No report presented.
Motion made by Mr. DiBattista, seconded by Mr. Strouse to adjourn at 8:00 pm, this motion passed unanimously.

